
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  
 

It is hard to believe that we are just one week away from the February half term. Time has gone so quickly since 
Christmas, and when we return, we will only have four weeks and three days before the Easter Holiday.  
Next week is an important week for our Year 11 students who will be receiving their mock exam results on Thursday. 
This will also be the day when we will be launching our ‘40 Days to Amaze’! Yes, it will be just 40 school days until 
the May Bank Holiday before the external exams begin on Monday, 13th of May. During these 40 days there will be 
an array of support and guidance for our Year 11 students to ensure they are fully prepared for their GCSE exams.  
 

This week we welcomed visitors into school from the Greenshaw Trust. They spent the day with leaders visiting 
lessons and speaking to students. All the visitors commented on how well the students were focused within lessons 
and how polite and mannerly they were. We know there are lots of good things happening in school and it was 
good to showcase these to our visitors. Over the coming weeks, we are hoping to set up a gallery on our school 
website so we can share and showcase more of all the good work and activities that the students are involved in. 
 

Also this week, the gazebo was a hive of activity with our Chinese New Year 
celebrations. Students enjoyed our pop-up library, with a selection of Chinese themed 
literature and books written by Chinese authors, alongside learning about the Chinese 
representation of their birth year. Thank you to the literacy team for organising this 
event.  
 

After half term we are very much looking forward to ‘World Book Day’. We will have several events running across 
the week and we will also be launching our guided reading programme. More information around this will be 
circulated nearer the event.  
 

Finally, over the past few weeks, we have seen a slip in standards with regards to uniform and students chewing gum. 
There have been more students attending school in trainers and non-uniform items such as hooded jumpers. As you 
are aware, these items are not part of the uniform and students will be challenged and given a consequence if they 
are incorrectly dressed. Next week, we will be reminding students around the expectations of uniform, skirt length, 
shoes and dressing smart, so when they return after the half term break, they can attend school in the full, correct 
uniform and be rewarded for following the ‘Moorside Way’. If you require any support with uniform or ensuring that 
your child has everything they need for school, please do not hesitate to contact MHSinfo@consilium-at.com. We 
have many items in our pre-loved store and have spare shoes, ties and blazers that students can use whilst they wait 
to replace any lost or broken items. Students are ambassadors for the school as they walk/travel to and from school, 
so it is always disappointing to hear when the local community comment on their behaviour or appearance. Please 
can I ask for your support in ensuring that students are wearing their uniform correctly, not only in school but also 
to and from school.  
 

On the note of travelling to and from school, we have been made aware this week of an incident that occurred in 
the local community. A young person (not from Moorside) sadly had their coat taken and was threatened with a 
knife early evening. We do not have any further information around this but we thought it was information that 
needed to be shared with you. We will continue to remind students on the importance of staying safe in the 
community and going straight home afterschool. If we receive any further information around this, we will share it 
with you.   

 

As always, if you have any concerns or thoughts you would like to share with me, please do not hesitate to contact 
me via MHSinfo@consilium-at.com  
Thank you for your continued support, have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Ryles-Dean 
Headteacher 
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Year 11 Parents Evening 
This is taking place on Thursday 29th February. Booking is now open via school cloud. Please click here to access 
 further information around the event. The Year 11 reports will be sent to parents on Monday, 26th of February. 
 

A message for parents and carers from Public Health Salford regarding Measles. 
Measles cases are rising across the UK. Over the last 4 weeks, there has been a rapid rise in cases. The majority of 
cases have been in children under 10, however anyone who has not had both doses of the vaccine is at risk. 
 

Measles spreads very easily among those who are unvaccinated, especially in nurseries and schools. It can be a very 
unpleasant illness and, in some children, can be very serious and lead to hospitalisation.     
Having the MMR vaccine is the best way to prevent serious illness. Two doses of the vaccine give lifelong protection 
against measles, mumps, and rubella. The MMR vaccine is given at one year old and again at around three years and 
four months in readiness for starting school. It is often given at the same time as the pre-school booster.  
 

We urge parents to check their child’s MMR immunisations are up to date with both doses by checking your child’s 
immunisation record (Red book) or by contacting their GP surgery.  
 

If your child is not vaccinated, please contact your GP for an appointment. Anyone can get measles if they haven’t 
been vaccinated so if you as parents and carers are not vaccinated, we would urge you to book an appointment.  
For more information about measles, see the nhs.uk website. 

Year 11 student signed for Manchester United Women Academy Under 21’s 
We are very proud to announce that Millie Crook in Year 11 has signed a 2-
year professional contract for Manchester United Women Academy Under 
21's. This is an amazing achievement for Millie as only a limited number of 
places have been offered. We know Millie has worked incredibly hard for this, 
juggling her football training schedule alongside her academic studies and we 
wish her every success in her football career and can't wait to see what 
happens next for her. Millie will also be playing in the U16's FA cup final in 
April. Well done Millie, we are really proud of you! 
 

Year 11 Drama 
Year 11 GCSE Drama students will be completing their Component 3 exam on Wednesday, 13th of March. This is their 
scripted performance which they have been working hard on since before Christmas. An external examiner will be 
coming in on the day to watch the performances and this is worth 20% of their final grade. In preparation for this, 
each student will complete a technical rehearsal for one period on Tuesday, 12th of March. Good luck to all of the 
students involved! 
 

Police Assembly - Staying Safe Online 
Our assembly focus this week was around online safety, including social media and sexting. Our Police Liaison Officer, 
PC Wright, has delivered the assemblies to all year groups to help educate and support our young people. The 
assembly was also to help foster awareness of cyberbullying, highlighting the criminal offences relating to malicious 
communications. By addressing these topics students will gain a deeper understanding of the potential risks 
associated with their online activity, instilling invaluable knowledge and strategies to safeguard their well-
being. Students responded extremely well to the assemblies, and we are hoping to include more speakers across the 
year, to continue to educate our young people. If you are concerned around how your child uses social media, please 
do contact our Designated Safeguarding Lead – Miss Drinkwater, who will be happy to support you. 
 

Greater Manchester Programme of Learning and Development Events 
Monday 4 March 2024 – Friday 8 March 2024 
Delivered in partnership with GM Partners, there is a programme of learning for the first week in March, delivered 
by professionals in the Local Authority and Greater Manchester Police. There are some parent online briefings 
regarding CCE and signs/indicators for parents to look out for. All sessions are free of charge and primarily delivered 
via Microsoft Teams, please see below for the Eventbrite link. 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/county-lines-signs-and-indicators-for-parents-and-professionals-tickets-
825043095107?aff=oddtdtcreator  
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Childrens Mental Health Week 
This week was Children's Mental Health Week and this year's theme was 

'My Voice Matters'. The aim of this year's theme was to 

introduce our young people to the idea that their voices matter and they 
can use their voice to create the changes they want to see. During R time 
sessions this week, students had the opportunity to discuss ways they 
could use their voice to promote positive change within the community. 
They also discussed how a healthy body and a healthy mind work 
simultaneously to improve our mental wellbeing.  

 
As part of Children's Mental Health Week at Moorside, we also wanted to highlight the 
mental benefits of good hygiene. To support this notion our students are able to collect 
a free tube of toothpaste from reception.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Feel Good February 
Feel good February continues this week, it has been great to see the students getting 
involved.  Please do remind your child that a flyer with all the challenges is available from 
the school library. 

We have reminded students to ask permission at home before they complete any of the 
challenges, and that they need to stay safe and make sure they tidy up after themselves! 
If students complete one of the activities, we are encouraging them to share them with us 
at: MHSwellbeing@consilium-at.com 

 
  

Also, please do not forget to encourage students to email their evidence from Strava, phone or Fitbit to: 
MHSwellbeing@consilium-at.com   for our Lands End to John O’Groats challenge.  
 
Parent Forum 
Thank you to those parents that have suggested a theme for our next Parent Forum. We will be in touch next half 
term with more information and dates for this.  
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Short Story Competition 
It is extremely important to us that all our young people’s voices are heard, 
we want the short story competition to be about those stories and voices of 
the North of England that aren’t always heard. We would like our students 
to focus on how young people relate to their environment, in whatever way 
they choose to express. Students can also complete a book review, and it 
would be great to see some reviews of northern writers' books. The 
competition is open to all years. Mrs Beach and Ms King will be running an 
afterschool club to support students creating the best entries they can, 
ready for the deadline of the 22nd of March. 
 
 

Moorside Matters Parent Facebook group. 
If you would like to join, please head over to our Facebook page by clicking here or scanning the QR 
code. As is normal in most Facebook groups, you will be asked a few questions to verify your genuine 
connection with the school and agree to the group rules before being accepted.  
We look forward to meeting you virtually through the Facebook group! Thank you for your support. 
 
 
Key Dates: 

• Thursday 15th February 2024 Year 11 Mock Results Day 

• Friday 16th February 2024 Year 9 Choices Deadline 

• Friday 16th February 2024 School closes at 2:55pm for February Half term.  

• Monday 26th February 2024 School reopens at 8:25am 

• Thursday 29th February 2024  Year 11 Parents Evening 
 

All term dates for the academic year, 23/24 can be found on the school website or by clicking here 

 
 
Word of the week 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/832653915134106/
https://www.moorsidehigh.co.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=36


 
 

 
 

Silent Reminder – Uniform 
 
Unfortunately, over the past few weeks, we have seen a slip in standards with regards uniform. There have been 
more students attending school in trainers and non-uniform items such as hooded jumpers. As you are aware, these 
items are not part of the uniform and students will be challenged and given a consequence if they are incorrectly 
dressed. Next week, we will be reminding students around the expectations of uniform, skirt length, shoes and 
dressing smart, so when they return after the half term break, they can attend school in the full correct uniform and 
be rewarded for following the ‘Moorside Way’. If you require any support with uniform or ensuring that your child 
has everything they need for school, please do not hesitate to contact MHSinfo@consilium-at.com. We have many 
items in our pre-loved store and also have spare shoes, ties and blazers that students can use whilst they wait to 
replace any lost or broken items.  
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MHSYear7@consilium-at.com , MHSYear8@consilium-at.com, MHSYear9@consilium-at.com,  
 
 

MHSYear10@consilium-at.com, MHSYear11@consilium-at.com, MHSabsence@consilium-at.com 
 

 

Email: MHSinfo@consilium-at.com  Twitter - @moorsidehigh Instagram – moorsidehighofficial  

CONSIDERATION    ASPIRATION    RESILIENCE    EQUALITY 
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